Dear Britt,

Thank you for your application to the Master in Teaching (MIT) Program at The Evergreen State College. The MIT admissions committee has reviewed your application but needs some additional information from you before making a final decision. 

Because one of the major themes for the MIT 2002-2004 program will be “teaching with diversity in mind”, the MIT admissions committee is particularly interested in the two page essay in which applicants are asked to “consider the challenges you may face in meeting the expectation to become an advocate for multicultural and anti-bias teaching.” Your essay included some helpful background information, which was also asked for, but did not directly speak to the challenges you believe you might face in meeting the expectation to become an advocate for multicultural and anti-bias teaching. The committee would like you to write an additional segment (approximately a page, but it could be shorter or longer) that addresses this point.

On a different topic, which may help you in your planning, the list of endorsement requirements in the MIT catalog had one error: for a primary endorsement in biology, chemistry w/lab should have been on the list of essential areas. In your case, this works to your advantage, as it allows you to include the credits you have earned in chemistry towards the 45 quarter credits hours needed for the biology endorsement 

The admissions committee will review your application again when we receive your essay add-on. The committee will next meet in mid-January and, at this point in time, we anticipate being able to admit students through at least March 31.

The best way to send your additional writing is to e-mail copies to both Nan Mick in the Admissions office at mickn@evergreen.edu and to me colemans@evergreen.edu . If you have questions, feel free to e-mail or call (360) 867-6130.
Sincerely,

Scott Coleman, Director

Master in Teaching Program 

The Evergreen State College

